	[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]
	North End Neighborhood Council
Meeting Minutes
November 6, 2017
Trimble Forum, Univ. of Puget Sound Campus

	
	

	Council Members Attending:
	Kyle Price, Jodi Cook, Joe Tieger, Alex Morganroth, Kyle Muir, Jim Bush, Jill Jensen

	Council Members Absent:
	Doug Crane, Jim Merritt, Susan Ryan, Bea Christophersen, Michael Lafreniere



1. Call to Order / Adoption of Agenda – Motion was made to adopt the agenda; seconded, approved.
2. Introductions and Welcome
3. Approval of Minutes – Motion made to approve meeting minutes for September 11, 2017; seconded, approved.
4. Treasurer’s Report – Vice Chair reported and approved.
5. Liaison Reports
Mark Lindquist – County prosecutor – 
· Department’s job is to keep community safe.  James Lynch is now working as public servant in Lindquist’s department.  Working on 3 successful initiatives.  
· Elder abuse was increasing – have been working on it for 7 yrs.  There are 2 victim’s advocates.  For answers on how you prevent it or prosecute it – ask their office.  Elder abuse brochure distributed.
· High offender program – Tacoma is first department on west coast doing this approach.  Intended to help offenders with 5 -15 repeat convictions.
· Gang violence down 60% in Tacoma and the focus has been going after violent street gangs.  Having a good response in terms of getting these folks off the streets/in prison.  Have to be careful in looking just at stats - 14% down burglaries, 26% down for car thefts to date

        Tacoma Schools 
· Discuss school funding shortfalls for 2018-19 year and have identified fixes to address problem.  
· Asking legislature to remove some of the restrictions.  Think Tacoma should be able to spend money as is needed in district.  Levies from 2014 will be expiring in coming year.  Prop 2 will replace technology levy – expands access to technology equally for all neighborhoods.  
· New program at environmental center at Pt. Defiance with grand opening in Jan.  Added to it a preschool for classes from local schools to join in.  
· Two surplus properties including a portion of Blueberry park owned by district will be sold.  Question asked re: potential short-sighted impacts if property is needed in the future.

Fire dept. – Be careful with fires especially with cooking this time of year.  Staffing is currently at 74.

City Council Anders Ibsen 
· Changes to finalize for marijuana buffers and updating the codes.  
· Tideflats interim regulations – what is the overall future of how our port will look?  What will be allowed, what do we want?  Fossil fuels are big concern and the city, tribe are working on a subarea plan.  Final vote will be in a couple weeks.   
· Tacoma Utility board will be doing a national search for current leader’s replacement.  There will be an interim director.
· Billboards – Anders will get the info to Kyle.  

City Manager’s Office 
· July 2017 China notified Tacoma they will be banning imports of many recyclables.  China says what we send is too contaminated.
· May see an increase in number of snow plows as weather cools.  
· Innovative grants for neighborhoods is Nov. 15.  If you need to have help in completing the grant application, NENC can help.  Grants must be approved by the neighborhood councils.  
· $50,000 has been earmarked for deportation defense fund so anyone being deported can have access to legal representation.

Parks Department  
· Changes/construction at Pt. Defiance.  New roundabout entrance to park with construction beginning in January.  Rec’d estimates and will make a decision by early December.
· Dec. 2 Holiday events at Fort Nisqually and Santa will be at conservatory in Wright Park.  Holiday festivities as well Dec. 16.  

Puget Sound Energy
· Street lights being replaced – 75% to be replaced.  A lot of decision goes in to choosing the LED light color to be used.  Some board members and two architects met with PSE rep to ask about the brightness of lights.  Lights will be replaced with 4000 instead of 5000.  Homes in residential areas N 22 to N 26 will replace with 3000 watt to help residents in the area.  

Police
· residential burglaries – only 4, down from 5 previous month.  Decrease in burglaries city wide.
· Vehicle theft – 10 this month.  35 car prowls – scattered all over NENC.  Hide your insurance and car registration someplace (spare tire well) where no one will look to find it.  
· Minimum staffing for police dept. is 58.  Recruiting is down – used to be a 1000, last time only 16 applicants.

6th Ave - Nov 25 is Shop Small day – support local businesses.  Dec. 3 having their 4th annual Santa parade

Health Department – Greg Tanbara is new liaison for department.  
· Working on the Asarco issue and is interested in what the park department is doing at Pt. Defiance
· Get a flu shot – just had first fatality, last year was particularly bad.

6.  Presentation – Billboards 
City Attorney Chris Bacha – Dec of 2016 Lamar purchased 294 faces total from Clear Channel.  Lamar asked city to settle the dispute.  Lamar wrote the current proposed agreement and it has basically been finalized. Nov. 14th there will be a public meeting.  Bacha has encouraged and they’ve agreed to make the settlement public.  It will be posted on city’s website under agendas.  First reading is Dec. 5 and second reading Dec. 12 when the council will vote on the settlement agreement.  He says digital billboards are not in the current agreement, but could happen down the road.  




7.  New Business - 
· Elections for NENC – must live within the north end community and have attended 2 meetings in the prior 6 months.  Kyle Muir, Alex Morganroth and Joe Bush will sign up again. No audience response for board positions.

· Emily Alm representing the Destiny Annual 5th Annual Film Festival - will be Feb 23, 24, & 25 in Proctor.  Last year we supported at $350.  We get advertising from our contribution.  They are non-profit and are saving all monies made for the following years.  Something for everyone – families, diversity, building community.  Board to support with $500 contribution for 2018.

· 6th Ave. Design committee.  We gave them money for their new trash receptacles and he brought prototype of design.  Council agreed it is a nice design & coordinates with current banners.

8.  Adjournment - Motion was made to adjourn; seconded and approved.
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